
 Thank you to all the family members who have come along and supported the 

picnics this week, we really do appreciate it, especially as the weather has not 

been the best for all the picnics. It was lovely to see Mrs Craske and Mila join 

the Turquoise Class picnic on Thursday. I am delighted to tell you that Miss 

Bradley had a little boy on Monday who she has 

named Brodie. Mum and Brodie are both doing 

well and are home, I am sure you will join me in 

wishing them all the very best as they begin their 

new chapter as a family of four.  

We welcomed Mrs Cooksey back from maternity 

leave this week and Mrs Craske returns on Tues-

day.  

I can’t believe we are approaching our final two 

days of this academic year, where does the time 

go. School closes on Tuesday 22nd July for the 

summer break and reopens on Wednesday  3rd 

September 2025 for the new academic year.  

There will be a final newsletter on Tuesday. 

 

 

Tuesday 22nd July 2025 

 To celebrate the end of an-

other fantastic year at Abacus, 

we are inviting children to 

come in non school uniform 

on Tuesday (not Year 6) - 

there is no charge for this 

event.  

 



Following numerous incidents 

throughout this academic year, 

the governors have made the 

decision that  from September 

1st , no parents, grandparents or 

family members will be permit-

ted to use our car park. This will 

be for staff parking only. This 

includes anyone who is currently 

accessing the disabled bay too.  

This is at any time of the day be-

fore, during and after school, in-

cluding dropping off and picking 

up from clubs.  

 

Next week,  we will be offering our two most popular menu op-
tions to end the term. 

Monday— 

Red Band: Chicken Nugget Wrap 

Green band: Veggie Nugget Wrap 

Yellow Band: Jacket Potato 

Purple Band: Ham and Cucumber Pitta Bread.  

 

Tuesday -  

Red Band: Sausage Baguette 

Green Band: Vegetarian Sausage 
Baguette 

Yellow Band: Jacket Potato 

Purple Band: Cheese Bagel.  



As a thank you to our Team Captains we organised a ‘Thank You’ 

afternoon tea on Thursday afternoon. Thank you to Mrs Kemp-

Baker for supporting our Team Captains this year and for organising 

this event.  



What a great time Year 6 had on Thursday when a flight simulator visited 
for the day with the WW1 Aviation Heritage Trust 

Throughout the day the children took part in a range of activities which 
included: 

• Sitting in the flight simulator with VR headset to feel what it would 
have been like to fly in a dogfight  

• Using other VR headsets to practise control with the joy stick (and 
shooting enemy planes if they wished) 

• Writing poems on seeded paper (poppies, cornflowers and forget-me
-nots  to represent Britain, France and Germany) which will be distrib-
uted from a plane over three key 
sites of the Battle of the Somme 
on 1st July 2026 marking the 
110th anniversary of the beginning 
of the battle.  

• Learning about Captain Lanoe 
Hawker and the planes used in 
WW1 

• Creating a piece of art based on 
the dogfights 



We are so excited to be able to introduce 

you to Mr Waddles who will be part of the 

Waddle-On-Sea trail from next week. Apolo-

gies for any confusion, our sculpture will be 

placed in The Victoria shopping centre (not 

the Royals as I previously communicat-

ed)...we can’t wait to see your selfies with 

Mr Waddle. 



Lloyd from Wickford Library came into school this week to de-

liver a whole school assembly to launch the summer reading 

challenge.  












